
A useless Parliament

The absence of a majority for any governing party or parties, and the lack of
unity over any positive proposal makes this a useless Parliament. The
government’s decision to remove the whip from 21 Conservatives comes after
the defections of Heidi Allen, Nick Boles, Anna Soubry, Philip Lee, Sarah
Wollaston to Change, the Liberal democrats and Independence. The Conservative
party is now down to 289 in the Commons, with 10 DUP, leaving the two parties
short of the 318 needed for a majority.

A pro EU coalition did have the necessary votes to push through a fundamental
constitutional bill effectively overturning the referendum result in just
four hours yesterday. They could agree to stop us leaving without a deal ,but
were unable to agree what a deal would look like that they could accept and
which would be negotiable with the EU. The truth is the EU has negotiated the
deal it wants, and the UK Parliament and people have decisively rejected that
same deal.

The Bill went through with just a handful of amendments rushed to the chamber
at the last minute, with no proper time for consideration or for external
advice. The Bill now goes onto the Lords where the proposers wish to limit
debate, limit the number of amendments and rush it through again without full
consideration of its many important implications for our democracy, our
economy and our society. The Remain side claims anything the government does
is undemocratic, yet pushes and shoves our constitution in ways designed to
curtail debate and thwart the wishes of the majority in the referendum.

The Commons then refused to vote for a new Parliament. A Remain Parliament
wishes to disagree with the referendum majority and deny voters the
opportunity to do anything about it.

I will post my remarks in the Commons debate yesterday.
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